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June 23. 2020

Dominic Sims, CEO

International Code Council

500 New Jersey Avenue, NW 6th Floor
Washington, DC 20001
DSims@jiccsafe.org

Michael I. Pfeiffer, VP, Codes and Standards
Development

International Code Council

Central Regional Office
mpfeiffer@iccsafe.org

Dear Mr. Sims and Mr. Pfeiffer,

This is a follow up to our previous request letter dated April 30, 2020. Leading Builders of
American (LBA) sent the original letter in order to request that we be given access to ICC’s data
and information relating to the 2019 Group B voting process, specifically the Online Governmental
Consensus Vote (OGCV). In our original letter, we requested access to the following information:
voting records including tabulated and individual voting results, voter credentials including
eligibility forms, voter information including job description, and Governmental Member and
jurisdiction represented by the voter, so that we could have the opportunity to extract the necessary
information to support our appeal.

While we have not yet received a formal response from ICC regarding our request, we are aware
that ICC posted on its website a document entitled “2019 Report on the Code Development Process
—2019 Group B Cycle” that contained very generalized information relating to voting records and
voters. Unfortunately, this report does not offer the complete information available relating to
individual voting results or voters” credentials. The level of detail and specificity that is needed in
order to extract the relevant information pertinent to LBA’s appeal cannot be ascertained by the
information provided in the report. For this reason, we would request that the following specific
information be provided to LBA:

1. A detailed breakdown of voters who voted on IECC items.
A count of how many votes each voter cast.
3. The date each voter originally signed up to vote.
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4. Ablank copy of the ICC form used to request validation to vote as a Governmental Member
and as a Governmental Member Voting Representative.

The specific information that is being requested is essential to our ability to fairly exercise our
right to appeal. It is also essential to a fundamentally fair appellate process. Further, we
understand that, in connection with appeals taken in 2011 regarding the 2012 edition of the IECC,
ICC granted extensive access to appellants so that they could extract the information they
determined relevant to supporting their appeals.

We look forward to receiving the requested information in time for us to share relevant portions
of it, if appropriate, with the appellate panel in support of our appeal.

Sincerely,

P
Keh Gear

Chief Executive Officer

Leading Builders of America

1455 Pennsylvania Ave NW, Suite 400
Washington, DC 20004

(202) 621-1815
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